Interoffice Memorandum

May 11, 2018

GOVERNMENT

FILORTITIDA

TO: Mayor Teresa Jacobs
and Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Director, Public Works Department

CONTACT PERSON: Christine N. Lofye, P.E., Manager& %
Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7890

SUBJ: Installation of a “Stop” sign on Lakes Way at Spring Island Way

Based upon a citizen request, the Traffic Engineering Division performed a field
evaluation regarding a sight distance concern at the intersection of Lakes Way at Spring
Island Way. The current traffic control at the intersection is a “Yield” sign on Lakes Way
approaching Spring Island Way. The Traffic Engineering Division is requesting that the
“Yield” sign on Lakes Way at Spring Island Way be changed to a “Stop” sign to aid in
the safe movement of vehicular traffic.

The Traffic Engineering Division has determined that the installation of a “Stop” sign will
increase vehicle and pedestrian safety at this intersection.

Staff recommends that the Board approve the installation of a “Stop” sign on Lakes Way

at Spring Island Way.

Action Requested: Approval to install a “Stop” sign on Lakes Way at Spring
Island Way. District 4.
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